
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

D ear Members and Friends of Trinity Cathedral, 
 

Peace and grace be with you from our risen 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen. 
 

Having closed down our cathedral facilities since the 
middle of March for in-person worship, social 
gatherings, and meetings, we continue to make this 
a top priority to protect us all from the ravages of 
the coronavirus COVID-19 pandemic. Even though 
after eight weeks of distancing and social isolation, 
and an economic decline, there has been a demand 
for loosening up the country and the rules. But as of 
today, we witness a rise of cases in at least 21 states. 
The death rate approaches 140,000 by the end of 
June. We are still living in the midst of a fatal disease 
that is far from being totally comprehended and 

controlled. 
 

Our Church’s national, diocesan, 
mission district, and our state 
Interfaith Association’s leadership 
continue to promote the health 
and safety of our members by 
keeping our facilities closed. The 
Center for Disease Control (CDC) 
categorizes churches, nursing 
homes, and prisons in the high-risk 
category because of the nature of 
our activities and interaction when 
gathered. We do not have all the 

resources and means to circumvent the problem where we 
can truly be safe and well. The safest and surest thing we 
can do for our welfare is to continue to offer on-line 
worship and resources. 

 

Our Church nationally and locally 
continues to look at the medical and 
scientific data in making choices 
that are consistent and supportive 
of our faithfulness to our Lord’s 
teachings to love one another as we 
love and are loved by God. We 
continue to be the Church, yes, even as our buildings 
are closed. We are learning new ways to serve 
others and be the living presence of Christ in the 
world. Most importantly, we continue to pray for 
one another, our Church and community, and our 
nation, especially in light of the devastation with 
protests and violence imbedded in issues of 
discrimination and social injustice. We are living in a 
difficult time and much is being asked of us in 
continuing to demonstrate faithfulness and service 
in seeking hope and health for a broken world. 
 

We have committed ourselves to create to the best 
of our abilities opportunities to keep us connected 
and comforted. In addition to streaming two 
Eucharists a week (Thursday and the Weekend), two 
Compline Services (Tuesday and Thursday at 7:30 
p.m.), we continue with the monthly Trinity Times 
newsletter, occasional email Blasts, a recorded 
“Questions and Answers” session with Father 
William on Thursdays, and vestry and other 
volunteers making phone calls to our membership. 
Our Sack Lunch Program continues to serve three 
days a week, and we are doing a weekly Food Pantry 
drop-off on Tuesdays. Most of our ministry groups 
continue to meet virtually. Let us continue to 
support one another and do our part to stay well – 
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From the Dean (continued) Online Offerings 

wash hands, wear masks, and observe distancing. And please reach out to others and to your priests or 
vestry members if you have a particular need. 

 

My love and blessings to you all,  

 Father William+  

(Continued from page 1) 

INSTRUCTIONS to access our on-line worship services and “What’s Happenin’”: Q and A 
 

For the Weekend and Thursday Eucharists: 
1) Go to our Trinity Cathedral website: www.Trinityreno.org 
2) Once the page opens, you need to click on the “X” in the upper right corner of the opening white 

page to close it.  
3) To the right of the moving photographs, is a text box with a header box in blue that says 

“Announcements.” With your cursor, go down to the blue line that says, “Worship with us on-line” 
and click on this. 

4) A new page drops down with “Worship with us online!” in red. There are listed first the link to 
YouTube – simply click on the phrase; OR click on the second one for Facebook (You do not need to 
have your own Facebook account to access our Facebook page.) The third choice is the worship bul-
letin that you can download to follow the worship service. 

 

For the Compline services and “What’s Happenin’”: Q and A 
 Follow 1-3 above.  

4) A new page drops down with “Worship with us online!” in red. Click on Trinity’s Facebook page. You 
do not need your own Facebook account to use this. 

 

For the Devotional: “Pray! Think! Do!” (Prepared by the clergy of Trinity and published for your use during 
the season of Lent and Easter tide.)  

Follow 1-4 above.  
Once on the Facebook Page, simply click on the various posted images of “Pray, Think, Do,” and a par-
ticular day and date will open. 

 

Thursday Eucharists are live-streamed and recorded 
at 12:10 p.m. as well as being available for viewing 
at a later time on Trinity’s Facebook page or on 
YouTube. 

Our weekend Eucharists are live-streamed and rec-
orded on Saturday morning at 10:30 a.m. and are 
available to you at any convenient time after that 
through Facebook or YouTube.  

Our Online Offerings 

Join us for Compline (Night Prayer) every Tuesday and Thursday evening at 7:30 p.m. through the Cathedral 
Facebook page. This service is hosted by Father William, using Zoom, and includes a different special guest 
each time. (These services are not on YouTube at this time.) 

“Tell us What’s Happenin’: Q and A with Father William” is live-streamed and recorded every Thursday at 
1 p.m. It is then posted on Facebook. Follow the directions below to go to our website and onto our Face-
book page. (These sessions are not on YouTube.) In these Q and A sessions Fr. William provides updates on 
current events, both local and churchwide. He welcomes your comments and questions for future Q and As. 
Email him at: frwilliam@trinityreno.org. 
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Update from Junior Warden Cathedral Administrator 

An update from your Junior Warden 
 

In the spirit of love and faithfulness, I hope this update 
will serve to keep you connected to the ongoing work 
of the Trinity Cathedral and inspire your continued 
engagement and generosity. The work of the cathedral 
is more important now than it ever has been, and ex-
amples of what we are doing together include bringing 
communion to homebound members as is possible, 
visiting homebound members as is possible, collecting 
food for the St. Paul’s Food Pantry, providing several 
opportunities for worship online through the week as 
well as a newly restarted online Bible and Books study 
group. We know that some of our ministry groups con-
tinue to connect online as we endeavor to be the 
church in the world. Your fidelity to this church family 
continues to be an inspiration, and your gifts of time, 
talent, and treasure have kept our ministries moving 
and helped meet the needs of our neighbors. 
 

We know from our Treasurer David Morgan’s finan-
cial report to the vestry on June 22nd that giving by 
our members has been running 15% – 18%, or maybe 
even a bit more, behind the same timeframe as last 
year. We also know considerable financial concerns 
exist in both our individual and communal lives. If you 
are able, maintaining your 2020 pledge is extremely 
important at this time. If you are in a secure place 
financially, we graciously ask you to please consider 
an additional donation to Trinity Cathedral as there 

are likely those among us who 
are financially struggling to 
support the cathedral as they 
have in the past. Please do not 
hesitate to reach out to our 
clergy if you find you could 
use some support. Thank you for your continued fi-
nancial support in these challenging times.  

 

All pledges and other donations mailed to the cathe-
dral office are processed in a timely manner. Addition-
ally, you can make your pledge offering or other dona-
tion online by navigating to www.trinityreno.org. Click 
the GIVE button and it will take you to a payment por-
tal where you can make a reoccurring or one-time pay-
ment. If you have questions regarding this process, 
please call the cathedral office or send an email to In-
fo@trinityreno.org. 

 

Thank you for reading this update and for the ways 
you continue to support our community. No matter 
what challenges this world is presenting to us current-
ly, our faith rests in the peace of God that passes all 
understanding. May our faith be continually strength-
ened for the journey ahead of us and may we all find 
peace in this time. 

 

Faithfully 

Lynne Charlat 

 

Trinity’s Cathedral Administrator,  
 Molly Hogan Vatinel 
 

Born and raised in San Francisco, Molly spent her summers growing up working for her grandfa-
ther in Elko at the Commercial Hotel. She graduated from a Catholic girl's high school, Santa Cat-
alina, in Monterey, California and received her B.A. in French literature and language from the 
American University of Paris.  
 

She has been a stay at home mom with three children, worked in education and retail, at the corporate and man-
agement levels, and has years of experience in nonprofit work. She and her family have returned to live and work 
in Nevada several times over the last thirty years. 
 

She is happy to be back in Reno where her mother, Mimi Ellis-Hogan and her eldest daughter, Mary Claire, a grad-
uate of Sage Ridge and now, an interior designer, live. Molly has another daughter and a son, both of whom are in 
college in Southern California.  
 

Molly is thrilled to be your new Cathedral Administrator and is very grateful to Father William, Rev. Ruth, Lynne 
Charlat, Jim Lamb, and David Morgan for their very warm welcome and support. Molly looks forward to meeting 
all of you and being a part of the Trinity Episcopal community.  

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
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Dear Members of Trinity, 
 

In my June newsletter article, I noted that some of our members do not have internet 
access and hence, the only reliable communication from this parish that reaches them is 
the monthly newsletter. I feel that an important part of pastoral care to facilitate as much 
contact with our members as we can during this COVID-19 time. At the end of this article 
you will find a questionnaire enquiring about your internet access. If you have internet 
access and a means of participating in Zoom meetings (a webcam on your screen), you do 
not need to fill out and return this questionnaire. For those of you who do not have 
internet access or do not have Zoom capabilities, please complete the form and return it to the office. We 
will then compile the information and try to find ways to get us all a bit better connected. Thank you for 
attending to this. 
 

For those of you who do feel comfortable using Zoom, I would like to offer some chat times. We will call 
these Coffee Hour Zooms. You get your own coffee and noshes, and I will provide the invitation to the Zoom 
meeting. There will be no particular agenda, just a time to gather remotely and spend some time with one 
another. You will need to call the cathedral office (775-329-4279) or email me (revruth@trinityreno.org) to 
get on the list for an invitation. We will begin with two times and see if there is enough interest for more. I 
am proposing Wednesday mornings at 10:00 a.m. and a weekend time TBA.  
 

Blessings to you all, 

Rev. Ruth+  
Canon for Parish Life 

From Rev. Ruth Hanusa Internet Access Survey 

 

INTERNET QUESTIONNAIRE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Name (please print) ________________________________   Phone __________________ 

Please drop your form off at the cathedral office or mail to: 

Trinity Episcopal Cathedral 
P.O. Box 2246 

Reno, NV 89505 

Do you have internet access? YES   NO 

If not, do you want to have internet access? YES   NO 

Do you have internet access, but cannot get on Zoom meetings or do Telehealth? YES   NO 

Would you like to be able to do Zoom meetings and Telehealth from your home? YES   NO 

If you do not have internet access would you be interested and able to come into 
the cathedral with your mask to watch the online service by yourself in a separate 
room? 

YES   NO 

If you do not have internet access would you be interested and able to come into 
the cathedral with your mask and participate in a Zoom meeting by yourself in a 
separate room? 

YES   NO 

mailto:revruth@trinityreno.org
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Sanctuary Renovation Organ Update

Sanctuary Renovation Update 

By Lynne Charlat 
David Chute and his Ministry of Service volunteers per-
formed yeoman’s work to empty the Sanctuary and 
Crypt in preparation for the start of our renovation 
project. I am most grateful to all these volunteers for 
the hours of work and attention to detail that was nec-
essary to pack, inventory, record, and move much of 
the Cathedral’s worldly possessions into safe keeping. 
Juliette Leneaux ensured the contents of our sacristy 
moved to the parish hall for use in our worship services 
there. Harold Campbell worked tirelessly as well 
putting his carpentry skills to good use ensuring stor-
age shelves were built, pews were unbolted and 
moved along with numerous items accomplished 
known only to him. Harold constructed the frame and 
Sandi Brooke tailored the fabric that is now the beauti-
ful backdrop for our online worship services in the Par-
ish Hall. 
 

I had been warned that construction projects are never 
easy to get up running, and our project has not been 
the exception. Our particular Achilles’ heel has turned 
out to be the replacement of our beleaguered swamp 
cooler. Our architect designed a beautifully engineered 
displacement ventilation system for the sanctuary that 
would be best to preserve our historic structure, be 
most quiet when we are hosting wonderful music 
events, and would provide the most energy efficient 
cooling for the type of structure we are. However, it is 
exceedingly expensive and drove the renovation costs 
far beyond a comfort level. The Construction and FFA 
Committees struggled mightily to find the means to be 

able to include this system in our renovation and de-
termined that we would be able to use the considera-
ble funds from an anticipated federal grant award to 
make the numbers work. The research and feasibility 
study around that expected grant funding revealed 
that we are not living in a normal world right now due 
to Covid-19 and other factors, and securing the partic-
ular grant we needed would be far more difficult than 
first assumed. 
 

David Morgan, Jim Lamb, and I met to review our finan-
cial position as related to the Faith Like a River Cam-
paign and determined a re-evaluation of the HVAC situa-
tion was warranted. Members of the FFA Committee 
along with Harvey Fennell, met several times to crunch 
numbers and determined that to proceed with the 
HVAC system as designed without the grant funding to 
pay for it, would have meant removing many of the 
items that are important to us including the new ADA 
bathrooms, all the millwork including the communion 
rails and the pulpit, the restoration of the pews, no new 
pew cushions, no new pendant lighting, some of the 
stained glass window work, and more. Our renovation 
budget of two million dollars simply cannot sustain an 
HVAC system that costs at least $589,000. We currently 
are awaiting new bids for a new evaporative system or a 
ductless split system and hope to get back on schedule 
in July with a new approach to solve our HVAC needs. 
 

Your Construction and FFA Committees are working 
hard to ensure our goals are met within budget and that 
our Sanctuary will continue to be a sacred place of ref-
uge, renewal, and peace for all. 

Casavant Frères Organ Update 
 

As you know, Foley-Baker, Inc. travelled to Reno at the beginning of June to dismantle 
the organ in preparation for the renovation and have taken it home with them to Con-
necticut for safekeeping and evaluation. During Foley-Baker’s site visit, we were made 
aware of the concern that some of our façade pipes were suffering from metal fatigue and a full evaluation of 
them would need to be done. That evaluation is now complete, and we now know, according to the evaluation, 
that “several of the façade pipes are collapsing and the metal fatigue has reached the point that it has affected 
the speech of some pipes. Others have not reached that point yet, but the feet have begun to bow, the areas 
around the mouths are collapsing and on a few the upper bodies have begun to oval. These pipes need to be re-
paired or replaced.” 
 

While this was not an anticipated expense, it is one that must be included in the entirety of the renovation. There 
are other enhancements of the organ under consideration so we will be researching potential sources of funding 
of approximately $40,000 to repair or replace the failing pipes, build a movable platform to move the organ easily 
for concerts and extend the console cable so the organ could be placed in the middle of the chancel if desired. 
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Centering Prayer 
 

Centering Prayer meets every Tuesday 
at 12:00 Noon to 1:00 p.m. via Zoom. If 
you wish to become a part of this 
“gathering” for personal and corporate 
Prayers, please contact Joan Peyser by 

email at “joan.peyser1435@gmail.com” to receive 
an invite for this Zoom Meeting. We are most 
thankful for this ongoing ministry of prayer and 
support. Please feel free to join us; we are made up 
of members of Trinity Cathedral and folks of other 
traditions and communities. 

Social and Ministry Groups 

The Divinely Fine Women 
 

Please reach out to one another for support during 
these days of isolation and social distancing. 

Bible and Books 

We are pleased to announce that Bible and Books 
has begun to meet for the first time since the pan-
demic closed us down. We meet at the same time as 
before, Sundays at 9:00 a.m., via Zoom. If you are 
interested in joining us, call Joan Collins (775-772-
9532). Rev. Ruth at 329-4279 or 
revruth@trinityreno.org can 
also be notified so we can 
send a Zoom invitation to 
you. The book being read for 
these sessions is The Book of 
God: The Bible as a Novel by 
Walter Wangerin, Jr. While 
not including all the material which is in the Bible, 
Wangerin tells the sweep of the biblical narrative 
through the eyes of various characters. It is a good 
way to get a handle on all those stories read in 
church which you have not known how to under-
stand. The book can be ordered from various on-line 
sources, and of course from our local Sundance 
Books, which is just a few blocks from cathedral. If 
you would rather not participate in the Zoom 
meetings, the book can be read on your own, and 
Rev. Ruth has a list of the biblical references used in 
the book which she would be glad to send to you via 
email or snail mail. 

A Lot of Good Men (ALOGM) 
 

Fred Fowler has offered to host 
breakfast for up to six (6) ALOGM 
on Saturday, July 4 beginning at 

8:00 a.m. Due to the COVID-19 virus, he can safely 
distance six in his home. Please be sure to wear your 
mask, and if you are ill or having virus symptoms, 
please stay home.  

FORWARD Devotional Booklets 

Most of you probably remember the Forward devo-
tional booklets that used to live on the table in the 
narthex. They are in the cathedral office now, and if 
you would like us to mail you a copy we would glad-
ly do that. We have regular and large print versions. 
Just call the cathedral office (775) 329-4279 or 
email info@trinityreno.org and give us your name 
(and address if you think we don’t have a correct 
one for you).  

PHISHING ATTEMPTS 

Phishing Attempts to the office emails (any name@trinityreno.org) have been proliferating of late. Please be 
assured that Fr. William and Rev. Ruth are not asking you for favors or money, and we do not litter our 
emails with “Blessings.” Check the email address, not just the name, of the sender. That can often be a tip 
off. Also, be incredibly careful when clicking on any attachments. Thanks for your diligence! 

about:blank
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Social and Ministry Groups 

Giving Thanks 

From the Daughters of the King  

By Carolyn Hoffman 

June 16, 2020 

Yesterday (“… all my troubles seemed so far away”) I tuned in on 
our Sunday Service, the first in the Parish Hall. How peaceful it was. 
The Spirit has transferred his presence to that place. 
 

We all have wondered how this can be – a holiness without the 
“pomp and circumstance” we usually share in our beautiful 
cathedral. 
 

When I was about twelve and living in Northeast Georgia, there 
was no Episcopal church. Then there was a start-up formed in an 
exceedingly small storefront along main street. Nothing fancy, 
folding chairs, blank walls. How thankful I was to go with my 
mother to that place on Sunday, a place of peace and safety. 
Although Father William has transformed the new worship area for 
our church, I have that same peaceful, secure feeling and I thank all 
who have worked to make that happen. 
 

We shall continue to be the Church. What a blessing this trial has 
been! 
 

The Order of the Daughters of the King are meeting with Zoom 
during this time of social distancing.  

BABY BUNDLES  
“Sharing Our Blessings with Others” 

 

We have no scheduled in-person 
meetings. If needs arise, a member or 
two will address them. In the 
meantime keep one another 
in prayer, as we also pray for 
the mothers and families 
that our ministry supports. 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Because of the 
Coronavirus we are not 
meeting in person. We 

will continue to do our work at home 
and be in touch with one another. If 
yarn supplies are needed, please 
inform your ministry leader. 
 

If Prayer Shawl requests are made, 
individuals will be in touch to 
determine how requests may be 
fulfilled. 

ST MARTHA'S ALTAR GUILD AND LINEN MINISTERIES 
 

The Altar Guild is functioning as a skeletal crew 
at present since there is a low demand with 
the two services we are streaming. Father 
William will continue to express the needs for 
the various services we will be live streaming 
to the internet. 
 

If you have any questions, contact Ann Crase, 775-338-6376; 
Carol Roman, 775-229-3884; Juliette Leneaux, 775-247-7703; or 
Pat Ikehara, 775-853-7706. 

Are you on our Mailing and/or 
Email list? 

Please remember to contact our 
office at  

775-329-4279  
or via e-mail at info@trinityreno.org 

and provide an updated address and/
or phone numbers.  

Only you can help us keep up to date 
records and a current cathedral 

directory.  
Thank you! 
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Vestry and Finance Report 

Vestry Summary, June 22, 2020 

The meeting was conducted by 

video conference and opened 

with prayer at 6:04 p.m. 

followed by reading of the 

Cathedral Mission Statement and Shared Blessings. 

The agenda (with adjustments), minutes of the May 

18, 2020 Vestry meeting and the May 29, 2020 

Special Vestry meeting, and May Financial Report 

were approved or accepted. David Morgan, 

Treasurer, reported revenue lower as were 

expenses. He noted he did not view the current 

financial position to be currently concerning. David 

provided an update on the Payment Protection 

Program. The FFA Committee Report: Lynne 

Charlat, Junior Warden, provided update on status 

of pipe organ removal and storage. She reported 

several pipes have metal fatigue requiring repair or 

possible replacement. She commented the FFA 

committee is reviewing the scope of the sanctuary 

renovation to maintain the project within the 

budget. Upon recommendation of FFA committee, 

Vestry approved forgiveness of the financial 

obligation from Camp Galilee for the salary 

reimbursement for Rev. Dunfee. Jim Lamb, Senior 

Warden, reported on research for health plan 

options for cathedral staff. Ministry Report: Fr. 

William reported on the successful food drive for St. 

Paul’s Food Pantry resulting in almost 20 tubs of 

food and some cash donations. Drop-off program 

will continue through July. Vestry discussed 

potential leadership for 2021 stewardship campaign 

but none was identified. It was noted that two of 

the three volunteers who process the monthly 

newsletter for mailing are retiring. The wardens will 

investigate and implement a plan to respond to the 

change. Property Report: Lynne reported the 

sanctuary is empty, and everything is transitioned to 

the Parish Hall. Dean’s Report: Fr. William reported 

regarding on a graveside service, Last Rites, pastoral 

calls, clergy staff status, preaching schedule, and 

online opportunities and views. Report from Canon 

for Parish Life: Rev. Ruth reported on several 

activities including Bible and Books, Sunday School 

teachers, and connecting with adults with no 

technology. Vestry: The vestry discussed the 

conversation experiences in calling parishioners. 

Feedback was that many appreciated the 

connection and calls are extremely valuable. 

Administration: Fr. William expressed personal 

gratitude for the volunteers who have covered the 

office during the administrative assistant vacancy. 

Old Business: Lynne provided an update on the 

website redevelopment. Fr. William provided an 

update on the cathedral historic designation. He 

also reported on efforts to evaluate office 

technology and identifying needs. New Business: Fr. 

William reported UNR now has funds to move the 

St. Stephen’s organ to the university. Executive 

session: Vestry moved to executive session to 

consider personnel matters. The meeting adjourned 

at 8:47 p.m. The next meeting of the Vestry is 

scheduled for July 20, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. 

Vestry Summary, June 22, 2020 

                     May                                 Year to Date 

 Actual Budget Actual Budget 

Income $43,304 $58,000 $286,857 $290,000 

Expenses $50,079 $63,322 $265,477 $316,608 

Net $(  6,775) $(  5,322) $  21,380 $(  26,608) 

Thank you for your on-

going financial support! 

Your Vestry will meet via 
Zoom on  June 22— 

Meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

All general business 
meetings of the parish are 

open to members 
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St. Paul’s Food Pantry  

St. Paul’s Food Pantry 
 

The Community Food Pantry at St Paul’s is seeing record numbers of people come to them for assistance at 

this time. Hundreds of people in the area have lost their jobs, some even their homes.  

The people deemed at risk are especially vulnerable and in need. 
 

Donation Drop-off Days for July 

Tuesday, July 14 and 28 

Morning between 9:30 and 10:30 a.m. 
and Evening between 5:00 and 6:00 p.m. 

 
We are most delighted to report that we have had a great response to having mem-
bers drop off Food Pantry donations in June. Since we are not able to gather these 
offerings as we had in the past during worship, we are attempting to meet the commu-
nity needs with this drop-off program. We are delighted to report that we have taken in 16 buckets of food 
donations, several checks, and had about 30 congregants dropping by. 
 

Food items that are especially of demand are: canned tuna, boxed macaroni and cheese, peanut butter, Ra-
men noodles, canned meat, granola bars, canned chili, SpaghettiOs and canned ravioli, family size soups, 
juice boxes, hygiene products, diapers, pet food, cash donations. 
 

We especially thank Marty and Burke Stancil, Gene Muir, and Bonnie Strader for volunteering their time in 
being here on campus to accept the donations and getting them delivered to St. Paul’s Episcopal Church in 
Sparks.  
 

If you have Food Pantry Donations and are unable to deliver them, please call Bonnie Strader and she will 
arrange to have a volunteer pick them up. Thank you everyone for assisting in meeting the hunger needs in 
our community! 

 Other Giving Opportunities 

Because of the large need for food within and beyond our community, the following resources would be or-

ganizations for monetary donations for food: 

The Food Bank of Northern Nevada 

The Rita Jeffres Memorial CROP Hunger Walk 

Episcopal Relief and Development 

Food for the Poor 

We promote and support these organizations. Checks can be made payable to Trinity Cathedral with the par-

ticular organization listed in the check “memo” line. 
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July 2020 Trinity Calendar  

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

2 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Eucharist 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us 
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William 
(Facebook) 
-7:30 PM Compline 
(Facebook) 

3 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

4 
-8:00 AM  ALOGM 
Breakfast (limited to 
6) 
Live streaming & 
taping of weekend 
Eucharist 

5 
Streaming Eucharis-
tic Service (Facebook 
& YouTube) 

6 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

7 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group 
(Zoom) 
-7:30 PM Compline 
(Facebook) 
 

8 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

9 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Eucharist 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us 
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William 
(Facebook) 
-7:30 PM Compline 
(Facebook) 
 

10 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

11 
Live streaming & 
taping of weekend 
Eucharist 

12 
-12:00 Noon Daugh-
ters of the King 
(Zoom) 
Streaming Eucharis-
tic Service (Facebook 
& YouTube) 

13 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

14 
-9:30 AM Food Pan-
try Drop-off 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group 
(Zoom) 
-2:00 PM FFA Com-
mittee 
5:00 PM Food Pantry 
Drop-off 
-7:30 PM Compline 
(Facebook) 
 

15 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

16 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Eucharist 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us 
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William 
(Facebook) 
-7:30 PM Compline 
(Facebook) 

17 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

18 
Live streaming & 
taping of weekend 
Eucharist 

19 
Streaming Eucharis-
tic Service (Facebook 
& YouTube) 

20 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00 PM Vestry 
Meeting (Zoom) 

21 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group 
(Zoom) 
-7:30 PM Compline 
(Facebook) 
 

22 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

23 
-12:10 PM Healing 
Eucharist 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us 
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William 
(Facebook) 
-7:30 PM Compline 
(Facebook) 

24 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

25 
Live streaming & 
taping of weekend 
Eucharist 

26 
Streaming Eucharis-
tic Service (Facebook 
& YouTube) 

27 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

28 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group 
(Zoom) 
-7:30 PM Compline 
(Facebook) 

29 30 31  

ATTENTION: If visiting the cathedral facility or parish offices, please observe the following: 

1) Call the office (775-329-4279) to make us aware of your visit so we can be prepared. 

2) Wear a mask. 

3) Please maintain a six-foot distancing policy. 

We know this is a difficult time for everyone, and we appreciate your understanding for the respect, safety 

and well-being of everyone. 
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July 2020 Trinity  Times  

We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last 
Sunday of the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Tom Anderson 
Roger Bahten 
Elizabeth Bedell 
John Bennum 
Madison Block 
Jeanne Boyden 
Dawn Brisbane 
Greg Butler 
Kyle Cirac 
Christy Clore 
Grant Davis 
Kenneth Dillon 
Jonathan Dyer 
Peyton Eaton 
Dwight Egbert 
Mason Furr 

Jon Garey-Sage 
Andrea George 
Reya Gutual 
Joy Hamilton 
Timothy Hay 
Robin Heenan 
Eloy Ituarte 
Lee Jarman 
Joe Jones 
Steve Katzmann 
Meg Kent 
Sean Kent 
Caedon Kottinger 
Paige Lassiter 
Kenneth Lester 
Ellie Levy 

Gerrie Lilley 
Nathan Mann 
Paul Mann 
Kate Marshall 
Dawn May 
Pat McGrew 
Briley McNamara 
Ann Morgan 
Claire Motherway 
Diane Mueh 
Ginny Nelson 
Shauna Olson 
Nancy Pezonella 
Kresh Rogina 
Sharon Roscher 
Jodie Rossi 

Greg Salter 
Lucille Seddon 
Ron Sharp 
Steven Squaglia 
Jane Stoneback 
Jamie Swigert 
Paul Teixeira 
Shawna Towner 
Toni Walsh 
Violet Wilhelm 
Leonard Wohletz 
Jack Wolfe 
Bruce Wyborny 

William Aldrich & Roman Peck 
Frank & Julie Baird 
David & Lani Bennum 
Kyle & Ashley Cirac 
Dan & Sara Erwine 

Leonard & Nancy Fitzgerald 
Tim & Andrea George 
Larry & Marianne Hicks 
Joe & Kim Jones 
Thomas & Deanna Krompetz 

Glenn & Stacey Levy 
Jeff Ostomel & Connie Steinheimer 
Dan & Maureen Rovig 
Megan & Mashara Yepez 

Contact your Vestry: 
We want to hear from you! 

 Vestry member contact  
information can be found in the 

Trinity Directory 
 

Vestry: Senior Warden: Jim Lamb  
Junior Warden: Lynne Charlat 
Secretary:  Terry Cain 
Clerk:  Kait Flocchini 

 

At large: Robert Andrade, Jeannie Arps,  
 Howard Bennett, Lindsay Campbell, 
 Cleta Dillard, Eloy Ituarte, John Lilley, 

Gretchen Wolfe, and Margaret Zuccarini 
 

Treasurer: David Morgan 
 

Chancellor: Kait Flocchini  

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 

Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean: The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
 

Associate Priest: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 Canon for Parish Life 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: Music@trinityreno.org 
  

Deacon: The Rev. Patsy Pumphrey  
 

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priests: 
 The Revs. Julius Rogina and John Shoaf 
 

Sexton: Carmen Lopez 
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“Our mission is to welcome all people to know and live  

as Christ in the world.” 

 

Worship at Trinity… all are welcome at God’s Table!  

 

During the closing of corporate worship, Trinity Cathedral will provide 
services on Facebook and YouTube. Please go online to 
www.trinityreno.org for information on how to access these services. 

 

Phone:       775-329-4279    

Fax:            775-329-3135 

E-mail:      Info@trinityreno.org 

Website:  www.trinityreno.org   

 

 

 

    

NEWSLETTER GUIDELINES 
 

If you are submitting an article for publication in our next newsletter, please submit on or before the 10th of each month.  Articles may be 
submitted via e-mail to: info@trinityreno.org or left in the parish office. We reserve the right to edit all articles.  

AND 


